School Newsletter 
No.01 - Term.01, Week 01 – Wednesday 31 January 2018  
Greetings, Kia ora, Talofa lava, Kia orana, Malo e lelei, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Namaste, An Young Haseyo, Konichiwha, Bula Vinaka, Sawadee, Dobra Dan, Ni Hao, As-salamu alaykum, Hola

From the Principal – Mrs. Watts

Welcome back to 2018. I hope that you have had an enjoyable time with your over the Christmas break. We had an action packed year in 2017 with lots of new programmes starting and change occurring. In 2018 we are going to continue to work hard for your children by looking into the latest research on teaching and implementing into our classroom. I look forward to continue to work with our whanau, staff and students to have the best outcomes for all. 
Please remember we are an open door policy school and we would like you to get involved with your child’s learning as much as possible. Throughout the year, we will have various opportunities to come in and find out more about your child’s learning. 

Safety:
It is very important to us that all students are happy and feel safe, secure and comfortable at school. Students are taught and reminded regularly, to report to their teacher, duty teacher or principal, any concerns they have including all accidents. Of course, we encourage students to share all the good things as well. 
School Day:
School day begins at 8:40am each day

School day finishes at 2:40pm

Students should be at school by 8:30am, at the latest, to prepare for their learning day. 
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Attendance:
Students begin work on the first day of the school year, so it’s important for all students to attend school daily. New class routines and organisation are firmly established over the next few weeks, which is important to ensure the smooth running of each classroom. 
Should your child be absent from school for any reason, parents please inform the school on (09) 527 7659. 
Stationery:
This is now available at school. All students have been issued a Stationery Account. The earlier the students purchase their stationery, the quicker they can settle into their learning. As the school does not have a “Paying Off” system, full stationery payment must be made before any stationery is issued. 
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The school does accept Bank’s Automatic system or Work and Income system. These can also be used for uniforms. Please see Mrs Karan – Executive Officer for further information. 
Eftpos:
The school has an Eftpos facility for purchase payments. As the school does not have money on the premises, the system is not designed for giving change. Visa, American Express or any other type of Credit Card are not accepted

Uniforms:
Uniform items can be purchased from the school office. 
Compulsory – worn everyday:-
Boys – school shorts, school polo shirt, school hat

Girls – school culottes, school polo shirt, school hat

School track pants and jackets are for warmth
Coloured clothing underneath is not accepted during Term 1. In Terms 2 and 3, only black, grey, school green and blue are accepted but must be short-sleeved and cannot be seen. Shorts, under school shorts is not acceptable as part of the items students wear to school. 
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Swimming: 

Swimming will be on every Monday beginning in week 03, Monday 12 February. Children will need to bring their togs and a towel in a plastic bag. Please name all items. Times in the swimming pool have been scheduled. If you would like to know the exact time your child will be swimming please see the class teacher. 
Swimming Sports: 
This will be on Friday 02 February. Children will need to bring their togs and towel in a plastic bag. All items should be named. Children will be in their houses. Swimming sports will be postponed if it rains. 
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Breakfast Club:
This will start tomorrow in the school hall at 8.00am everyday. Come and have breakfast. All welcome. 
Ice Cream Day 

Let’s begin our school year with a sweet cold treat. Hence, having ice cream day this Friday 02 February. The cost is $2.00. Pre-orders are taken in the classroom. 

Lunches:

Purchase of lunches is available from Thursday 01 February and it is going to be Sushi. 
Mince / Chicken pies at $2.50 is available on Monday only 
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Fish and Chips – available for Fridays only 
Fish & Chips, Sausage & Chips, Fritters & Chips is $2.50 each 

Chips only - $1.50
Chicken Sushi is available on Tuesdays and Thursdays only as lunch order and cost is $5.00. 
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Chicken Wraps is available on Wednesdays only for $6.00. 
Tuckshop: 

E2 Orange and Mango drinks are sold for $2.50 each.
Cookies - $1.50 each 
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New Enrolments:

Parents of new enrolments must produce a copy of - Child’s Birth Certificate (if born in New Zealand), 
Child’s Immunisation Certificate, 
Parents Passport (if either parent was born overseas), 
Child’s Passport (if born overseas). 
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Waitangi Day:
Waitangi Day is on Tuesday 6 February. 
This is a Public Holiday, all schools are closed on Tuesday. School will resume on Wednesday 07 February
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School Website 

We have been working to update our school website. All 2018 term 1 dates can now be found online. If you have ideas about information you would like to see added to the school website, please don’t hesitate to contact us. 
2018 Staff 

Mrs. R Watts – Principal 

Miss A Alano – Room 01 – Years 2 to 3 

Deputy Principal 

Mrs E. Evans – Room 01 – Years 2 to 3  

Mrs Kumar – Room 02 – Years 0 to 1
Mrs C. Tawhiti – Room 03 – Years 4 to 5 

Mrs Ramkumar – Room 05 – Years 6, 7 & 8

Miss K. Jessie – Room 07 – Years 6, 7 & 8
Mrs P. Karan – Administration – Executive Officer

Mrs M. Kamuhemu – Administration 

Mr J. Newton – Property Officer 

Mr P. Ashby – Property 

Mrs T. Henry-Joseph – Property 

Mrs T. O’Neil – Social Worker in Schools 

Board of Trustees – 

Mr I Vea – Board Chairperson 

Mrs R Watts – Principal 

Mrs A. Roborgh 

Mr M. Lauti 

Miss A Alano – Staff Representative 

Ms S Suamili 

Mrs V Tupou 
Board of Trustees email – bot.pds@gmail.com 

The Staff and Board Members look forward to meeting and working with you throughout 2018.
Our goal is to continue building a strong Home – School Partnership. Your support, contributions and ideas are important

